Eastern Trail Management District
June 8, 2011 Minutes

In attendance:

Kittery


--
Eliot


--

South Berwick

Anita Rosencrantz

North Berwick

--

Wells


--

Kennebunk

--

Arundel

Tad Redway, VP

Biddeford

--

Saco


Bob Hamblen, Pres.

Old Orchard Beach
Jeffrey Hinderliter

Scarborough

Bruce Gullifer

South Portland

--

ETA 


John Andrews, Sec’y




Jim Bucar




Bob LaNigra

Also: Jenn Dumas, Arundel Parks and Rec; Carole Brush, ETMD Executive Director

At 8:42 a.m., Pres. Hamblen called the meeting to order.

1. Minutes of May 11, 2011 – motion by Tad to accept the minutes as submitted, seconded by Bruce and so voted, 8-0.

2. ETMD Priorities

a. Election of Officers: Bob welcomed new OOB Trustee, and OOB Town Planner Jeffrey Hinderliter. Bob thanked the Board for having him as Pres. for the past few years, is seeking to step aside as president, and feels the ETMD is on a good course. 
Motion by John to nominate Tad Redway as President, seconded by Anita, and so voted, 8-0. 

Motion by John to nominate Dan Letellier as Vice President, seconded by Bob L., and so voted, 8-0.

Motion by John to nominate Dan Letellier as Treasurer, seconded by Anita, and so voted, 8-0.

Motion by Tad to nominate Bruce Gullifer as Secretary, seconded by John. Mr. Gullifer refused the nomination. 

Motion by Tad to nominate Bob Hamblen as Secretary, seconded by John, and so voted, 8-0.

b. Budget FY 2012 – with Treasurer Dan Letellier’s absence, this item was deferred to the July meeting.

c. Dues Status – Carole: Scarborough and the ETA have paid FY2012 dues. Reminders will be mailed to remaining members next week. Arundel town meeting scheduled for June 15, uncertain as to dues status.

d. Trail Management 

· Signage Update – Tad will check with Dan Stewart as to status of signs discussed in recent meeting. Plaque for Turnpike Bridge needs to be designed and ordered so available for mid-August ceremony.

· IFW Landowner of the Year Nomination – John suggests either CMP or Unitil as an ETMD-sponsored nomination. ETMD was recognized in 2010, nominated by CMP. Motion by John that CMP be nominated by ETMD, seconded by Anita, and so voted, 8-0. Motion by John that Unitil be nominated by ETMD, seconded by Jim, and so voted, 4-2 (Bruce, Anita)-1 Bob L.) John will complete nomination forms for both.

· Policies – Trail Use/Events – Bruce has completed an Event Request form to be completed by entities seeking to use the Trail. Request will probably go to both ETMD and town/city. The gas line is a concern, so events need some level of monitoring. If a town doesn’t require a permit, then ETMD still should. Carole: should emphasize Unitil concerns. Tad: should be sign-off box for the town/city. Anita: only for off-road ET? Not on-road? Allows off-road events to be on the record. Tad: usually the council or selectmen approve a mass gathering license for events above a certain size. Bob H.: an event should be noticed, but ETMD doesn’t want to manage them. Tad: amend the form, require a PD sign-off, or some sort of municipal okay. Anita: the ETMD Trustee should sign off, then pass it on to the Board. Carole will incorporate the suggestions.
· Trail Stewards – Carole: Andy Greif of Community Bike Coalition has asked about his group maintaining a section of the ET. Does ETMD want this to occur? If the ETMD is approached, should refer it to the town Trustee. Bob H.: feels this is like a Rotary Club maintaining a portion of road by picking up litter, nothing more. Do we need a policy? Tad: ETMD doesn’t maintain the Trail, the towns do. Carole will draft a brief policy.

· Turnpike Bridge opening ceremony – John: Maine Turnpike Authority staff is planning the event, scheduled for mid-August, though the bridge will be opened to the public on July 22. Tad: RSU approval will be needed for use of the Kennebunk Elementary School parking lot.
· Kiosks – Bob H.: has contacted people in Kennebunk, Arundel and Biddeford re: content, such as local destinations, historic, open space, land trusts, etc. Jenn: a cork bulletin board would facilitate posting announcements. Found brochures on the ground – need dispensers for brochures. Carole will buy some. Bruce: a hinge on the plexiglass is a help. Bob L: hinge on bottom best? Bruce: Rogers Ski and Sport is now renting bikes, could post this. Jim: we need a good end-to-end map, and be able to post “you are here.” Bob L.: should the SMMC kiosk be moved? Bob H.: let’s discuss with Dan L.
· Southern ET Outreach Committee – John: group met recently to discuss promoting the southern ET. The New England Governor’s Council contacted the ECGA, has designated the ECG a significant benefit to the region. ECG has met with the NEGC, possibility of funding for designated projects. ETMD has nominated the ET from Kennebunk south.

3. Ongoing Projects

a. Saco-OOB – PIN 13340.00. Construction began May 24 by Shaw Bros., and has been moving quickly from Cascade Road south. Milone and MacBroom has been hired to inspect. Completion by mid-November. Shaw has suggested a particular stonedust, DHAI has okayed it, but it is not identical to the KAB product, which has been generally approved by all. Ray Lavoie of M&M will be asked to review.
b. Kennebunk/Arundel/Biddeford – PIN 13341.00. 

· Bollards: Tad talked to a complainant, looked at a handicapped racer’s vehicle, and finds that the Arundel bollard widths are a problem. So, all KAB bollard widths except for the Kennebunk Bridge will be adjusted. Tad is in touch with Tim Cote about this.
· Equestrian Use: horses have caused noticeable damage on sections of the Trail. Motion by Tad to announce a moratorium on use by horses, seconded by Bruce, and so voted, 8-0. Notice will be posted in kiosks. Tad will contact stables.
· Southern Maine Medical Center: Bob L. – SMMC is drafting a policy on parking lot use, he expects it will be rigid. Signs are in production by MDOT.
c. Scarborough Connection to South Portland – PIN #019386. Scarborough has been awarded $150,000 for design phase as TE funding, 2012-13 cycle. Bruce: who will lead, the town or ETMD? Bob H.: Scarborough has been an effective leader, no reason for them not to lead this phase of project. John: funding should be available either in July or October. Bob L.: has easement been finalized with Sanborn? No, waiting for trail location to be designated. 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m. Next meeting scheduled for July 13, 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Hamblen, Secretary

